
 

 

 

 
October 16, 2019 
 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Subject: Endorsement Letter for Mr. Ronnie Mapanoo and PECB 
 
BL Pangan Construction was granted an ISO 9001:2015 last July 09, 2018 which marks another 
milestone not only to the management system but also to the company as a developing construction 
business. Prior to the said certification, the Company’s management system undergone a series of audits 
to ensure its commitment to quality. Mr. Ronnie Mapanoo, a credible Auditor from the distinguished 
Professional Evaluation and Certification Board (PECB), conducted the said audits. We commend Mr. 
Mapanoo for being understanding and professional at the same time. He was able to point out our weak 
areas that need improvement which in turn enables us to evaluate the quality of our existing product and 
services. Furthermore, Mr. Mapanoo also gave significance to continuous improvement that shall 
determine the longevity of the organization. 
 
The certification bears both honor and responsibility, hence the Company commits to strive more in 
meeting and surpassing the needs and requirements of the industry we are in. The recent surveillance 
audit that was conducted to us by Mr. Mapanoo and PECB was very helpful in monitoring our commitment 
towards continuous improvement. With this being said, we look forward to more years of collaborations 
with Mr. Mapanoo and PECB. 
 
Thank you and God speed. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
ENGR. BRAULIO L. PANGAN 
Proprietor/General Manager 
BL Pangan Construction 
5-C Maria Cristina St., Capitol Site 
Cebu City 


